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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 290-A


Committee:
Consumer Affairs



	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring credit counseling agencies to notify consumers when they are not approved pursuant to the Bankruptcy Prevention and Consumer Protection Act of 2006

	Sponsors:
Council Members Gennaro, Brewer, Fidler, Gerson, Foster Gentile, Koppell, Liu, Mark-Viverito, Nelson and Weprin.



	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would require all credit counseling agencies to notify consumers when they are not approved pursuant to the Bankruptcy Prevention and Consumer Protection Act of 2005.   

Violation of this law would carry a civil penalty ranging from $2,500 to $5,000 for each violation, and DCA would be required to post on its website any violators of the proposed bill for twelve months following any violation.



	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect 120 days after its enactment; provided that the Commissioner shall take any actions necessary prior to such effective date for the implementation of this local law including, but not limited to, establishing guidelines and promulgating rules.  



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2008.



	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY08

FY Succeeding

Effective FY08

Full Fiscal

Impact FY08

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues due to the enactment of this legislation.



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures due to the enactment of this legislation.



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division 

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:      Veronica McNeil, Legislative Financial Analyst

                                                 Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director



	History: Considered by the Committee on June 30, 2006 and then laid over. The Committee will consider proposed Int. No. 290-A on August 16, 2006.

	Date Submitted to Council:  April 26, 2006


